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October 3, 2020
Dear Faithful Friends,

Still Partially Restricted

We continue to be under restrictions because of the covid19 pandemic.  The city government had relaxed some of these restrictions but reverted back to them because there was an increase in the number of cases.  Now, businesses can function during reduced hours with regulations concerning the use of masks, availability of 70% alcohol and limitation of customers in the store.  Restaurants can function with these same restrictions, including the number of customers seated at a table.  Public parks are closed, groups larger than 10 are not allowed meet for private parties or gatherings.  Obviously, it is rather difficult to enforce these regulations, but if apprehended, there are fines.


Churches can meet, but with the same restrictions as before:  attendance is limited to 30% of the normal number according to available space,  the group at risk is not supposed to be present, and there is a limit of one hour per service with the use of masks and social distancing.  

Health

Thankfully, we have been free from the virus.  We were both tested a couple of weeks ago, and the results were negative.  However, Linda has been having some other issues since May.  One morning she woke up with such pain in her legs that she could not walk alone.  After 4 months of physical therapy, that problem has been resolved.  At about the same time, she began to have shortness of breath.  A lung specialist ran some tests, including a biopsy of the lungs; the results are that she has early stages of fibrosis of the lungs.  There is no way to know the cause of this problem.  Thankfully, a treatment exists with an imported medication that is used extensively in the States but is very costly.  The doctor is helping us with the legal process to get the medication without cost.  This medication will stop the advancement and improve those areas already affected.  Please be praying that this approval will take place.  Until then, she will be using cortisone treatments.
Ministry

Due to Linda´s health issue, we have been careful about being with other people.  The Lord has given us several opportunities to talk with the physical therapists about salvation and other spiritual subjects.  They are Catholic, but like many are confused and fearful because of the current conditions.  We have also been able to be an encouragement to believers who are feeling the pressures of the pandemic.

Don continues to meet with two men on Sunday mornings and continues to make videos for the people in Rolândia.  With the resignation of the national worker in Rolândia, a restructuring of the ministry there is in progress.  We are praying for the end of this pandemic and the Lord´s leadership for that work.
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With grateful hearts,                                               
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